
 
Friends of Govett-Brewster Art Gallery/Len Lye Centre. 

52nd Annual General Meeting 
Monday 30th October at 5.30pm. 

Govett-Brewster Art Gallery | Len Lye Centre 
 

1. Apologies 

2. Confirmation of Minutes from the AGM of 2022 

3. Record of persons present 

4. Matters arising 

5. Presentation & adoption of Membership Report 

6. Presentation & adoption of Treasurers Report 

7. Presentation & adoption of Presidents Report 

9. Election of Officers 

  a. President 

  b. Vice President 

  c. Secretary 

  d. Treasurer 

  e. Membership 

  f. Committee – up to six persons 

  g. Patron 

10. General Business 

 

 



0B

 
 

Present: Bruce Gatward-Cook, Nigel Jones, Mary Perrott, Antony Rhodes, Agata Oleksiak, 
Kelly Loney, Carol Boyle, Fran Mowforth, Zara Stanhope, Chris Herlihy, Bridget 
Sullivan, Susannah Williams, Sue Kelly, Jacqueline Hogler, Sarah Buist, Fiona Clark, 
Marie and Barry Gillilard, Glen Bennett, Mike Boyle, Doug Bird 

  

Apologies: Di Brien, Kim Dunlop-Roberts, Zara Stanhope, Diane Wynyard, Chris Ussher, Jane 
Roseman, Lin Tucker, John Matthews,  Lynda Matthews, Rhys Masters, John Fairey 
 
Moved / Seconded That the apologies be received Bruce Gatward-Cook / Kelly Loney 

Minutes  
 

Minutes of the AGM Meeting held on 15th November 2021 
 
Moved / Seconded That the minutes were approved Carol Boyle / Sue Kelly  
 

Matters arising No matters arising 
  

Membership 
Report 

A Membership Report was presented by Antony Rhodes 
 
Key points: 

• We had successful last year when the committee was ringing about to 
encourage membership renewal. There is a downward trend but this year 
down as other committees and organisations. 

• Chris: we are acutely aware about that, so we are developing a new strategy. 
 

• Appendix 1 
 
Moved / Seconded That the report be approved, Agata Oleksiak / Nigel Jones 

 
Financials Report The Financial report was presented by Bruce Gatward-Cook 

 
Key points: 

• The main Friends event has fallen outside this financial year 
• Once the report is  are accepted, it will be filed with Charity Commission 

Minutes of an AGM meeting of the committee held at GBAG/LLC New Plymouth on  
Tuesday 7th November 2022 commencing at 5.00 pm.  



 
• Appendix 2 

 
Moved / Seconded That the report be approved, Bruce Gatward-Cook / Carol Boyle 

 
Presidents Report 
 

Chris Herlihy  presented the President Report which noted activity from the year 
including a number of events that were supported.  
 
Key points: 

• Thank you to Ka�e Wolfe – the re�ring patron. Fiona Clark has become the 
new patron 

• Thank you to the Commitee: 
• Especially Bruce Gatward-Cook as re�ring Vice President  

o Thank you to Kelly Loney who is also re�ring 
o Thank you to the 3 new members for the new energy they’re bringing 

in 
• Thank you Ann Heche and Lauren Wallace  
• Thank you Zara, Nicky, Antony, Fran 

 
• Appendix 3 

 
Moved / Seconded That the report be approved, Chris Herlihy / Bruce Gatward-Cook 
 

Election of 
Officers 

The following nominations were made and seconded 
 
Friends of Govett-Brewster – 2022 Committee Contact List 
 

Nominee Position Proposed Seconded  
     
Bridget Sullivan President Chris Herlihy Bruce   
Susannah Williams V President Bridget  Jacqueline Hogler  
Chris Herlihy Financial Carol Boyle Agata Oleksiak  
Agata Oleksiak Secretary Chris Herlihy Nigel  
Mary Perrot Committee Carol Boyle Kelly  
Nigel Jones Committee Agata Oleksiak Chris  
Carol Boyle Committee Mary Perrot Kelly  
Di Brien Committee Chris Herlihy Agata Oleksiak  
     
      

General Business That Katie Wolfe be offered a life membership in recognition of her support as patron 
for past 12 years 
Moved / Seconded That the report be approved, Chris Herlihy / Bruce Gatward-Cook 
 

 There being no further business the meeting closed at 6.00 pm, followed by the talk 
from Fiona Clark 
 

  



Friends of the Govett Brewster Art Gallery – Membership Report 
30 October 2023 

 

Annual Memberships FY22-23 

The Friends saw 82 new and renewing annual financial members in the 2022-23 year. This is tracking 
above last year, and up on three-year rolling averages.  

Our annual members are located as follows:  

• New Plymouth  65 
• Oakura  5 
• Auckland 2 
• Opunake 2 
• Wellington 2 
• Inglewood 1 
• Manaia  1 
• Okato  1 
• Waiheke Island 1 
• Waitara  1 
• Whanganui 1 

Currently 58% of members renew – an increase on 34% last year. This figure can be put down to 
greater visibility of Friends activity, as well as a great effort by the Friends committee to directly 
contact expired members and drive renewal.  

 
Life Memberships 

While no longer offered as a membership tier Life (formerly Members in Perpetuity) members grew 
by 1 from 64 Double and 63 Single to 64 Double and 64 Single with the addition of immediate past 
Patron Katie Woolfe.  

While there was no change this financial year, our Life numbers are down from 142 memberships in 
2015 to the current 128, due to natural attrition or sustained lost contact.  

 
Managing Memberships 

Membership is currently managed by the Gallery. There are multiple paths by which a member can 
join or renew, and pay which is creating gaps and inconsistent communication to new members. The 
recent Friends survey reflected that the process of renewals and member management could be 
improved. A proposal to do this will be put to the incoming committee.  

  



Friends of the Govett Brewster Art Gallery – President’s Report 
By Bridget Sullivan, for the AGM of the Friends 
30 October 2023 

 

The Friends of the Gallery have concluded a very positive year.   

Our last AGM was held shortly after Covid19 restrictions ended.  Auckland was just out of an 
extended lockdown. Our Taranaki community was also feeling the ongoing impacts of the pandemic 
– there was increased illness, disrupted or cancelled social events, separation from friends, and 
fewer visitors to our region.   So it was very reassuring to see these past twelve months as an 
opportunity for the Friends to support people to reconnect again through the arts and to have more 
fun again in life - enjoying the Gallery’s programme of activities and Friends’ events. 

That ability to gather again saw an uninterrupted programme of social activities delivered by the 
Friends of the Gallery over 2023.  I’ll touch on a couple of these briefly here.  In February, the Friends 
committee hosted members at a garden party celebrating Monica Brewster’s birthday.  This was a 
sunny, warm afternoon where Juliet McLean sang, nibbles and drinks were shared, and people 
reconnected again.  A birthday cake was cut to mark Monica’s legacy and we thanked and farewelled 
our previous patron, Katie Wolf.  In July we also hosted a function at the Gallery to mark Len Lye’s 
birthday, which included an excllent exhibition tour and cupcakes after.  It was great to see so many 
families and children join this part of the event.  Throughout the year we have also organised special 
exhibition tours, social gatherings, and supported Gallery staff in hosting events.  

The Friends Committee have continued to meet monthly and give their time and passion.  In 
addition to organising events and volunteering at Gallery functions, we have initiated a survey of 
members, including those choosing not to renew their memberships.  This was to hear about their 
perception of the Friends membership, so we can continue to add value and adapt to members’ 
expectations.  We have also initiated a discussion on ways to add benefit to Friends members 
through prizes or incentives – which is a programme we are in the process of developing and look 
forward to rolling out over the next year.  

Finally, I am excited to announce that we have initiated an offer to the Gallery for financial support 
for its Artist in Residence programme.  This is an important programme run by the Gallery and 
upholds the legacy of Monica to offer innovative, emerging artists the chance to develop and exhibit.  
We are in the proces of working out what that support will look like and will keep Friends members 
updated.  Your ongoing membership enables that programme to be delivered and provides real 
benefit to the Gallery and the arts.  Any members that may be interested in making an additional, 
one-off financial contribution towards this programme would be very welcome to connect with us. 

Before I conclude this report, I wanted to acknowledge the changes in our wider Taranaki arts scene 
over the past twelve months.  The New Plymouth District Council announced a restructure to the 
resourcing for the Gallery and Puke Ariki, which will see the Gallery’s current Director take on a 
newly expanded role over both facilities.  This will no doubt be a demanding change upon her, but 
will hopefully enable increased connections and shared vision across our spaces.  It reinforces the 
need for the Friends to keep supporting the Gallery’s staff to deliver programmes and events as 
resources are increasingly strained.   



Another, sad change to our arts landscape over the past year were the loss of Evan Webb and John 
McLean.  Both men made an important and enduring contribution. 

On a postive note, the Friends of the Gallery were delighted to welcome our new patron, Fiona 
Clark.  Fiona’s groundbreaking body of work has developed over the same lifetime as the Gallery, 
and her images have influenced the way many of us understand and celebrate our community.  It 
was a source of great pride for the Friends and many in the Taranaki arts community to see the NZ 
Arts Foundation Te Tumu Toi, recognise Fiona as an Art Laureate this year.  The Foundation 
acknowledged Fiona’s photographs express two great values – grace and truth.  It is these two 
qualities that I hope we all take forward through our association with the Friends and our Taranaki 
community in the year ahead.  At a time of extreme conflict in our world, and political change and 
pressure on arts funding, we need to continue to champion grace and truth.  To keep caring, to keep 
exploring, to keep connecting, and to keep being stimulated by the creativity and optimism shown 
by our artists, and celebrating our treasured Gallery. 

The cost of living has become an increasing source of stress over the past year, including for many 
who have not experienced this before.  It’s inevitable this will cause some to ask what savings can be 
made and where spending needs to be cut. The Friends continue to advocate free entry to the 
Govett Brewster Art Gallery for all visitors – both within Taranaki and out of region.  This will only be 
more important as people find it harder to afford daily living and face going without experiences 
that promote enjoyment, connection, and beauty.   We sincerely hope that the New Plymouth 
District Council changes its current position on entry charges as it considers ways to ease the 
financial pressures facing so many people.  It is our hope that peoples’ Friends memberships 
continue to be a priority and remain affordable.   They provide a chance to connect, to celebrate, 
and to grow – which are all important to our lives.   

To conclude, I’d like to congratulate the Gallery team on the delivery of an amazing year of 
programmes, and acknowledge their collaborative relationship with the Friends.  Thanks especially 
to Gallery Director Zara Stanhope for remaining enthusiastic about the opportunities that exist for 
both organisations to work toegther, in support of the Gallery and arts community. I also want to 
acknowldege the commitment and hard work shown by the Friends’ Committee members.  There 
are many tasks involved in bringing this group and its activities to life, and it is well served by its loyal 
committee members.  I’d encourage any Friends members who would like to get more involved to 
reach out and get amongst the fun – it is a rewarding way to support the Gallery and our 
community.  Finally, I would like to thank all our Friends for your ongoing membership.  Supporting 
the Govett Brewster through your membership means its staff are more able to offer a rich 
programme of activities, keeps artists able to exhibit and explore, and keeps the legacy of Monica 
Brewster of giving and creativity alive. 

 

Nga mihi nui,  

Bridget Sullivan 
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